
NeASFAA Annual Board Meeting 
State and Federal Relations Committee 
March 24, 2022 

 
 
During this past year the State and Federal Relations Committee was busy with the following 
activities: 

• To keep our colleagues apprised of potential changes, the Committee sent out 
information on pending legislation to the NeASFAA membership 

• The Committee helped compose a “Thank you” letter to Nebraska members of 
Congress, thanking them for their continued support of Nebraska students, especially 
during the pandemic 

• Sheila Johns provided a very complete analysis of the Pell Grant Preservation Act 
• The Committee participated in the November 17th training that was hosted by the PDRC. 

Ritchie Morrow and Mary Sommers presented on the Unicameral and Advocacy, 
respectively. 

 
 
I want to thank all of the SFRC members, Ritchie Morrow, Sheila Johns, Doug Watson, Mary 
Sommers, Shiela Cain, Kimberly Vanosdall and Justin Brown for their support and 
willingness to assist whenever help was needed during this past year.  All of your 
contributions have been deeply appreciated! 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Diana Oglesby 


